MediaWise training: investigating closed institutions

Notes

Balancing the rights of victims of crime and detainees families

• The media has a duty to report on crime and the criminal justice system. Similarly, the treatment of asylum-seekers, immigrants and mental health detainees is a matter of public interest. But there are often other people involved in cases who also have rights. Such as:

• children of criminals

• victims

• families of asylum-seekers 

Victims and detainees’ families can be a great source of information, but remember that they do not HAVE to talk to you. If they say no, you must stop pursuing them.

Make sure you always identify yourself properly (subterfuge should only be use when there’s no other way of obtaining information, and a strong public interest argument) and leave your contact details. People who don’t want to talk when you call or knock on their door often change their mind.

Be aware that someone talking about a traumatic experience – whether they are a victim or family member – may get upset. Think about how you can react and be sensitive to their feelings.

If you are given a photograph by a family member or victim, make sure you are clear about when it will be returned. In the UK newspapers take copies of photos and add them to a computer database; other publications, may pay them for a copy of what they now regard as their image, even though technically copyright remains with the person who took the original picture. Ensure you make them aware of the rules you or your organisations works under.
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